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Principal’s Pen

Kia oraWhānau,

Last night the board met to discuss the strategic direction of
our school. This is the beginning of a process that takes
place every two or three years to help guide the school in the
direction that meets the needs of our school community.

There are certain government policies and plans that we will
have to introduce through this process but to ensure that our
strategic plan reflects what our community needs, we will be
consulting with a variety of groups in the community. This will
include parents, teachers and students, both current and
previous.

In the next few weeks, you will receive a survey asking about
certain areas of our school and an opportunity to put forward
your own ideas. There will also be a section relating to our
health curriculum and what people would like to see
included.

We look forward to hearing your thoughts.

Ngāmihi nui,
Grant Excell
Principal

School News

School Assembly Awards
Our school assembly will be held on Friday 9.30am

at the Event Centre. All Welcome.
Congratulations to all those below receiving certificates this

week:
Senior Team
Room 1 - Olivia Fleck, Summer Chapman
Room 2 - Isla Dale, Naye De Boer
Room 3 - Zac Marsh, Rylee Stewart
Room 14 - Fletcher Scott, Charlie Killeen
Middle Team
Room 4 - Lia Chartres, Kensi Brazier
Room 8 - Eden Hoskin, Sophie Wilson
Room 9 - Regan Thomson, Kobey Fialele
Room 10 - Zoe Remnant, Sadie Sutherland
Junior Team
Room 5 - Georgia Leith, Leon Bilbe
Room 6 - Brody Fry, Peyton Burgess
Room 7 - Harvey Thomson, Cedar Johnston
Room 11 - Priya Onyszczuk, Radhya Behal
Room 12 - Luke Berkelaar



New School Hall Fundraiser
Raffle - 7 draws

Only $2.00 Per Ticket
Over $1400 worth of prizes!

Call into the office to buy a ticket or two!!!
Thank you to all our sponsors!!

Prizes
Real NZ Glow worm Caves Voucher 2 ad+2ch- Value $278
Paper Plus Food lovers package - Value $250
Southland Hamper - Value $250
Lakeside Service Centre Visa Prezzy Card - Value $200
Fiordland Outdoors - Into Nature Pass - Value $149
Fiordland Outdoors - Into Nature Pass - Value $149
Fiordland Outdoors - Into Nature Pass - Value $149

Community Items

A disco is being held at the Te Anau Scout den (beside
Punanaga Manu o Te Anau/ Bird Sanctuary) on Friday 11
August to raise money for the scouts going to the Jamboree.
As parking at the den is limited we encourage carpooling.
Parents/ caregivers are welcome to stay. Entry fee is $5 and
food and drinks are available for purchase. Enquiries to Kiri
Bell kiribell@hotmail.com or 020 4077 1841. Hope to see
you there!

Te Anau Soccer
There is an opportunity for our 9 year
old and above children to play in a
tournament in mid-September in
Invercargill.

We are gauging interest at present to see if we can
make up a team or two.

If you have a child who is 9,10, 11, or 12 years old
and is a registered Te Anau Soccer player, then
please email steffbraaksma@gmail.com with their
name and age. (If you have already commented on
our Facebook Page then we already have your
details so no need to email :)

Head to www.oldboysafc.co.nz/7aside to find out
more information. We will need parent helpers as
either coaches, managers, or drivers!

This sounds super fun for our kids that are keen to
play against others in Southland!
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Fiordland Hockey
Club

The Fiordland Hockey Club will hold its AGM on
Wednesday 16 August 2023, at the Te Anau
Plunket Rooms, starting 7.30 pm.

All welcome. Please consider getting involved in
bringing the game of hockey to our community.

This will be followed by a general meeting.

Enquiries/apologies to: The Secretary at
fiordlandhockey@gmail.com or on 0272403654.
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